Dear BoT President Nieto-Señour, Chancellor Cortez, President Lundburg, and President Shabazz,

There's been very little communication from the Board of Trustees, District, or college leadership on the SDCCD's reversal related to terminations for those unvaccinated for Covid 19. Consequently, there is confusion, concern, and even some resentment from a considerable amount of the faculty who overwhelmingly complied with the District's policy per this matter, filling the gaps created by those who did not comply. Some faculty also remain concerned about the health for all employees, especially those who are immunocompromised or at higher risk of complications from Covid 19. For the sake of morale, clarity, and understanding, we are asking that you please fill this vacuum and communicate with the District community in the hopes of creating a more favorable campus climate.

Signed:

The S.D. Miramar College Academic Senate Executive Committee

The S.D. City College Academic Senate Executive Committee